
  

SURFSIDE   QUILTERS   GUILD   BOARD   MEETING   MINUTES   

JUNE   29,   2021     

VIA   ZOOM   VIDEO   CONFERENCE   

Called   to   Order   at   10:05   a.m.   by   Mary   Arter,   President.   

Attendees:    Mary   Arter,   Deanne   Meidell,   Karen   Wendel,   Debbie   Myers,   Janis   
Toman,   Nancy   Pestal,   Holly   Betz,   Sheri   Hill,   Denise   Riley,   Judy   Kamman,   Jan   Hirth,   
Linda   Chiu,   Sharon   Whelan,   Del   Thomas.   

  Karen   Wendel   reported   on   the   response   from   the   church   regarding   SQG   continuing   
to   meet   in   their   facility.   The   church   will   be   hosting   a   Home-School   program   at   the   
church   on   Tuesdays   and   Thursdays.   The   space   will   no   longer   be   available   to   us   on   
Tuesday   mornings.   

Karen's   research   in   finding   another   location   revealed   it   is   hard   to   find   a   meeting   
room   at   a   reasonable   rate.   Here   are   samples   of   her   research:     

San   Juan   Community   Center:   only   available   on   Thursday   morning   at   $133   per   hour  
San   Clemente   Community   Center:   $100   per   hour  
St.   Andrew’s   United   Methodist   Church:   no   response   yet   to   a   message   left  
Volare   Hotel   in   San   Clemente:   meeting   room   for   60   people   at   $550   per    hour .   day.   

It   was   noted   we   now   pay   $200   per   meeting   at   the   church.   

After   discussion,   it   was   the   consensus   of   the   board   that   staying   at   the   San   
Clemente   Presbyterian   Church   and   changing   the   day   of   our   meeting   would   be   
easier   for   our   members   than   changing   locations.   The   church   board   is   currently   
considering   our   request   for   the   second   Wednesday   of   the   month   for   our   meetings.   
It   was   discussed   that   the   workshop   presented   by   a   speaker   could   take   place   on   
Tuesday   at   a   different   location.   If   the   General   Meeting   is   on   Wednesday,   the  
arrangements   for   the   speakers   which   have   been   made   for   the   next   year   plus   could   
remain   the   same.     

Changes   in   day   or   location   of   our   meetings   would   not   require   any   change   to   the   
By-Laws.   

ACTIONS:   

1.   We   will   wait   for   the   decision   from   the   church   regarding   the   change   to   Wednesday   
for   our   meetings.     



2.   Mary   will   explain   the   need   for   change   and   the   reasoning   of   the   SQG   Board   in   
"Saturday   Stitches."     

3.   Denise   will   work   with   David   Taylor   for   the   September   meeting.     

4.   A   workshop   location   will   be   found   for   September.     

The   meeting   was   adjourned   at   10:33   a.m.   by   Mary   Arter,   President.   

Respectfully   submitted,   

Deanne   Meidell,   Secretary   

  


